
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Minutes of the ABCS Meeting for March 12, 2009 
 

With 21 members 
present, Paul Kern started 
the meeting by reminding 
everyone of the upcoming 
April Fool Bash on April 
4th, at the Panther Creek 
State Park. 
 
This event is a get 
together of the various 
British Car Clubs in 
eastern Tennessee. The 
ABCS will be hosting this 
year’s event. We will be 
providing burgers, 
winnies, fixings and 
sodas. We ask that you 
bring a side dish. 
 
 

Please RSVP to Paul, or 
myself by March 29th, if 
you are planning on 
attending this event. 
Additionally, we need 
some volunteers to help 
carry the supplies, since 
our cars can only carry so 
much. 
 
Paul announced that we 
have a balance of 
$601.93 in the checking 
and savings accounts. 
 
Ben Bailey announced 
that during Drive Your 
British Car Week, we 
would be celebrating the 
10th Anniversary of that 
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event. That event is 
scheduled for the 27th of 
May at Gourmet  & Co. in 
Johnson City. This has 
always been a very 
popular event. 
 
Al Bauerle and Chuck 
Hamilton did enlighten us 
with their presentation on 
improving some of the 
lighting system for 
improved safety and 
better visibility on our 
LBC’s. Many upgrades are 
available in LED and 
halogen bulbs that are 
direct replacement to the 
original bulbs, except 
brighter. 
 
Allen Calcote will be 
discussing how to keep 
those lights bright during 
his Generators and 
Regulators presentation 
next month. 
 
 

 
Upcoming Events: 
 
April 4 – April Fool Bash 
Panther Creek State Park, 
Morristown.  
 
April 18 – Clinch Mountain 
Winery with ETMGDC. 
 
April 22-25 – Mini’s at 
Townsend. 50th 
Anniversary. 
 
Drive to Rogersville. 

 

On Saturday, March 14, a 
group of MG enthusiasts 
drove from Kingsport to 
Rogersville, where we 
met a similar group of MG 
enthusiasts from the 
Morristown area. 
 
It was a cool and rainy 
day, but that did not stop 
must of the drivers from 
bringing their LBC’s out. 
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We proceeded to walk 
around downtown 
Rogersville, looking into 
the many antique shops 
in the area. 
Unfortunately, many of 
them were closed. 

 
 
We did get to see the final 
renovations to the 185 
years old Hale Springs 
Inn. The Inn should be 
reopening in June. 
 

 

 
 
We then took a drive 
through some scenic 
roads and ending at 
Surgeonsville, where we 
took 11W and proceeded 
to go to The Pig & Chick 
for a leisure lunch. 
 
I would like to thank 
Gerry Mitchell for the use 
of some of the photos 
taken during the trip. 
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